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May 17, 2007 
 
Mr. Eric Leung, Director Water Resources   
Long Beach Water Department      
1800 East Wardlow Road      
Long Beach, CA 90807-4994      
 
TERMINATION OF COVERAGE UNDER STATEWIDE GENERAL WASTE DISCHARGE 
REQUIREMENTS - JUNIPERO BEACH NEAR BLUFF PARK, LONG BEACH, CALIFORNIA 
(FILE NO. 06-166, CI-9148) 
 
Dear Mr. Leung: 
 
Our letter dated August 15, 2006 issued Statewide General Waste Discharge Requirements for 
Discharges to Land with a Low Threat to Water Quality (General WDRs, Order No. 2003-0003-
DWQ) to the Long Beach Water Department for the discharge of wastewater generated during a 
proposed aquifer test on Junipero Beach near Bluff Park, Long Beach, California. The aquifer test 
started on October 23, 2007. On November 20, 2007, you submitted a Notice of Termination to 
the Regional Board indicating that the aquifer test had been completed and requesting us to 
terminate coverage of the General WDRs.   
 
We have reviewed our records, including the chemical analytical data of two samples taken from 
the wastewater on October 25 and 27, 2007, respectively, and determined that the discharge of 
wastewater was in compliance with the General WDRs.  In as much as the aquifer test has been 
completed, coverage of the general WDRs for the project is no longer required and hereby 
terminated.  
 
If you have any questions, please contact Dr. Wen Yang at (213) 620-2253. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Deborah J. Smith 
Interim Executive Officer 
 
cc: Mr. Richard Wagener, County of Los Angeles, Department of Health Services 
 Mr. Joseph Chesler, County of Los Angeles, Department of Beaches and Harbors 
 Ms. Theresa Wu, Long Beach Water Department 
 Mr. Tom Barnes, ESA Water 


